
LEE TOWNSHIP 

Special Meeting 
July 28, 2010 

 

The Special Meeting of the Lee Township Board was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Lee Township Hall 
located at 877 56th Street, Pullman, Michigan. 
 

Members Present:  , Trustee Ferguson, Supervisor Miller, Clerk King.  Absent:  Trustee Black  and Treasurer 
Lowery. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to select the contract bid for the repair of the culvert on 102nd Avenue.   The 
bids were opened in a meeting on July 22, 2010 at 10:00 am.  There were seven bids submitted ranging from 
138,904.55 to $217,675.50.  The bids were placed on a spreadsheet so that they could be compared to select 
the best bid.    
 
The lowest bid came from Ron Meyer & Assoc. Inc. from Zeeland.  Mickey Bittner from Wightman Jones, Inc.  
check out their work references and was able to confirm that they were highly praised for their work.  They 
also were approved to accept governments bids.  At the lowest bid of $138,904.55, they were the best choice. 
 
A motion was made by Supervisor Miller and seconded by Ferguson to select the bid from Ron Meyer & 
Assoc., Inc.  as the lowest bid, in the amount of $138,904.55 to complete the grant funded repair of the culvert 
on 102nd Avenue.   
 
A motion was made by Supervisor Miller and seconded by Trustee Ferguson to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 
p.m.  All voted “Aye”.   Motion carried.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm 
 
Minutes submitted by  
Jacquelyn Ann King, Clerk 

Approved  � 

Unapproved  � 


